
Greetings Branch Members,

The last few months have been 
been quite active for us. We 
have been involved in the fight
against the Covid-19 pandemic 
with our Covid-19 kit distribution events within the 
county. We have hosted several voter registration 
events. We encourage everyone to get out to vote. 
This week is early voting for the Primary Election 
with the last voting day on July 19th. Please see the 
list of early voting centers in the newsletter.

We attended the Baltimore County Department of 
Education meeting in support of Superintendent 
Darryl Williams. We are also working hard behind 
the scenes with the Baltimore County Police 
Department. We have discussed having further 
community engagements with the department 
including a proposed Peace Rally to help reduce 
the gun violence in our community.

I have great news from our youth. Couryn Branch, 
gold medal winner from the ACT-SO Competition 
recited a powerful poem (Two Black For Your Name 
Generator) at Coppin State and the President heard 
her recital and provided her with a full scholarship!!

We have some exciting events coming up in the fall 
so we look forward to having you be a part of the 
festivities that we are organizing.

In Solidarity,

Dr. Tolson
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Redistricting Press Conference on March 21st with the NAACP
Baltimore County, ACLU, Common Cause Maryland, Indivisible Towson
and the League of Women Voters of Baltimore County.

NAACP HIGHLIGHTS

In March, we held our Covid Test Kit Distribution Events in Randallstown, 
Windsor Mill and Dundalk. Despite the inclement weather, our members
came and assisted in the kit distribution. We commend them for their
efforts in helping our community in the fight against Covid-19.

Danielle Dyer, Marcquetta Carey and Neil Shovlin at
 the Dream Life Worshop Center, Randallstown



In June, we kicked off our voter registeration outreach. Every Saturday we had
branch members who vounteered at libraries and community centers, in
Owings Mills, Pikesville, Woodlawn and Dundalk. We want to thank our
members that volunteered their time to get people registered to vote.

NAACP ON THE MOVE

Lakeia Newkirk and Evelyn Johnson 
at the Dundalk Public Library

Dr. Tolson, Senator Charles E. Syndor III, 
Evelyn Johnson, Cliff Collins and Ms. Pat
at the Juneteenth event at the Benjamin
Banneker Historical Park and Museum



COMMUNITY EVENTS







FREEDOM FUND AWARDS BANQUET



HEALTH AND WELLNESS FAIR
Join  the Women In NAACP at their first  event, the Health and Wellness

Fair!! For more information go to: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/
health-and-wellness-fair-tickets-375662636057 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/health-and-wellness-fair-tickets-375662636057
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/health-and-wellness-fair-tickets-375662636057


GRANT OPPORTUNITIES!!

The Baltimore County’s ARPA Nonprofit Grant is live!! Baltimore
County has allocated $1.3 million of its federal American Rescue
Plan Act (ARPA) funds for non-profit grant-making. The County is
currently accepting pre-proposal eligibility questionnaires from
interested 501(c)3 organizations regarding public health through
July 25th, 2022 at 5:00PM.

To download a copy of the pre-proposal eligibility questionnaire
please go to the County’s ARPA Nonprofit Grant Program page:
https://arp-bc-gis.hub.arcgis.com/pages/grants. For additional 
 information please see the County Executive’s press release:
https://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/countynews/2022/06/29/balti
more-county-executive-olszewski-announces-arpa-grant-funding-
for-nonprofits.

Eligible applicants who have submitted a pre-proposal to the County
will be invited to complete a full application in August 2022 through
the Baltimore Community Foundation.




https://arp-bc-gis.hub.arcgis.com/pages/grants?fbclid=IwAR2XpDSHK7N-eQicFple4BLltRBgFxUaerS85XT_93iDv7P1RzN-6hh2Hmw
https://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/county-news/2022/06/29/baltimore-county-executive-olszewski-announces-arpa-grant-funding-for-nonprofits


Baltimore County Department of Aging partnered with Baltimore County
Department of Economic Workforce Development and AARP programs;
OATS (Older Adults Technology Services) and Senior Planet Workshops to
provide technology training for older adults. BCDA hosts two five-week
courses – Computer Essentials at Fleming Senior Center and iPad
Essentials at Bykota Senior Center. Senior Planet Workshops also offer
one-time classes at various senior centers around the county. The
Computer Essentials course meets in the mobile tech unit, while the iPad
course meets virtually. BCDA aims to cover a wide variety of tech needs
and accessibilities. Cynthia Mingo, Director, Fleming Senior Center, says 




TECHNOLOGY FOR OLDER ADULTS: A NEW FRONTIER

that she is “so happy to work with
Vishnu and Ethel to bring this
opportunity to Fleming,” and excited to
see the courses “open up a new lane for
the aging community." While older
adults are typically the smallest
demographic of online users, those
aged 65 and up are now the fastest-
growing online users, those aged 65 and 

up are now the fastest-growing group, according to the Washington Post.
The pandemic forced many in the aging community to stay home and
adapt to online culture. This new frontier brought new risks, such as
phishing and online scams. BCDA aims to ensure that older adults have
the tools to enjoy the internet safely. Donald Jones, a student in the
Computer Essentials course, is a member of Fleming Senior Center. 

Donald says he enjoys holding class in the mobile unit because “it’s more
personable and it gives the teacher a chance to really interact with the
students.” He joined the five-week course because he wanted to become
more confident in his computer skills and has since learned how to safely
and more efficiently navigate the internet. In the future, Mr. Jones hopes
to learn more about Excel and how to create a PowerPoint. The class has
now graduated, and while Donald is excited, he is eager to enroll in more
courses and learn more skills.



Vishnupriya (Vishnu) Desai, BCDA Digital Inclusion Specialist, organizes and
teaches many classes alongside Carlos Melendez of the Baltimore County
Department of Economic and Workforce Development and Ethel
Rasmussen of BCDA. Vishnu says, "At BCDA, we are excited to help seniors
connect with the world digitally.” BCDA also offers free virtual tech support
and more tech assistance with trained Cyber-Senior Technology Mentors.
BCDA offers tech support every Thursday, from noon to 2 p.m., and Friday
from 10 a.m. to noon. Older adults are encouraged to take advantage by
joining the workshops - not only to learn new skills but to make new
friends and save money as well.

Not only are the Senior Planet Workshops an opportunity to learn, but also
a chance to hang out with friends – and even make new ones. During a
Senior Planet Workshop, attendees Susan Ewing gained two new friends.
Susan says she "simply offered the Everists a ride at the first class they
attended, and we have been friends since.” Susan says she sought to take
the class because she and her husband wanted to learn more about
computers. She also intends to attend more workshops.

There are many opportunities to attend a workshop or to get useful tips. The
schedule of classes, and more information on the technology resources that
BCDA offers, can be found online at; https://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/
departments/aging/programs-services/technology-resources/index.html. 
You can email inquiries to bcdatechtools@baltimorecountymd.gov. 

https://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/aging/programs-services/technology-resources/index.html
https://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/departments/aging/programs-services/technology-resources/index.html
mailto:bcdatechtools@baltimorecountymd.gov


FREE TECHNOLOGY CLASSES



COURSE CALENDAR



COMMUNITY RESOURCES



COMMUNITY RESOURCES



The Summer SNAP for Children program provides critical food assistance
during the times of the year when hunger is at its worst. Last year, only
450 children in Baltimore County benefited from the support of Summer
SNAP for Children, which significantly reduces poverty and food
insecurity. 

The NAACP, in partnership with the Student Support Network and the
Baltimore County PTA, have been advocating for full funding so that all
children with SNAP can receive the extra support. 

Our advocacy has paid off! The County Executive has recently announced
that more than 30,000 children will receive support in 2022. Towson
University economists report that the increased funding will "greatly
benefit" the economy while reducing food insecurity, creating additional
jobs, and increasing tax revenues.  

Maryland’s Summer SNAP for Children builds on the federal
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP), which helps more
than 77,000 County households put food on the table. Summer SNAP for
Children benefits are $100 per child and are automatically added to SNAP
EBT cards. This year, all children in Baltimore County ages 5-19 with SNAP
will receive the extra benefit. 

Summer SNAP for Children benefits began on June 1st and will be added
to the household’s EBT cards 15 days after the federally funded SNAP
benefits are issued in the months of June, July, and August and 7 days
after the December SNAP benefit is issued.

To see if you may be eligible for SNAP, text the word FOOD to 74544. You
can apply for SNAP online or over the phone by calling Maryland Hunger
Solutions (1-866-821-5552) or Catholic Charities (1-667-600-2291). 




NEW! SUMMER SNAP FOR CHILDREN FOOD BENEFITS !

https://studentsupportnetwork.org/advocate/
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-us.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FYbM5CVOVEySxQBKwsyxHFk%3Fdomain%3Dbaltimoresun.com&data=05%7C01%7Ctkelley%40gbmc.org%7C59913fd571ba4d18b3fb08da334d85cd%7C934a58f5571b436799538a7b9739b1d8%7C0%7C0%7C637878705308753329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5nQaa%2FhRxZPw275V9mQ41TMkWwEA5njVVhTjK%2FAqFoo%3D&reserved=0
https://www.towson.edu/campus/partnerships-research/economic-studies/documents/resi-policy-brief-food-insecurity.pdf
https://mymdthink.maryland.gov/home/#/




Mark your calendars for the following
meetings and activities. 

Free Summer Concerts 
Enjoy performances from local bands
playing a variety of live music. Bring your
own lawn chair or blanket.

• The Catonsville Chamber of Commerce
presents its Frederick Road Friday Concerts
on Fridays through Aug. 26 from 6 to 8 p.m.
at 15 Mellor Ave. in Catonsville.

• Lurman Woodland Theatre weekend
concerts take place Saturdays and Sundays,
5 to 7 p.m. and 6 to 8 p.m. depending on
the concert. The bands will play on the
grounds of Catonsville High School, at 315
Bloomsbury Ave., 
in Catonsville.

• Music on Main Street kicks off July 1
through Aug. 26, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m., 120
Main Street and Cockeys Mill Rd. in
Reisterstown.

• Foundry Row in Owings Mills summer
concerts take place Thursdays through Aug.
18, 6:30 to 8 p.m. on the shopping center’s
“main street.”

Lawyers in the Library



 July 13, 4 to 6 p.m. at the Woodlawn
Library, and July 27, 3 to 6 pm at the
Randallstown Library. Maryland Legal Aid
lawyers are on hand to offer free legal
advice for eligible individuals.



Local Farmers Markets



• Original Catonsville Farmers Market
takes place Wednesdays, 9 a.m. to noon,
at The Christian Temple, 5820
Edmondson Ave., Catonsville.

• Sunday Farmers Market, Sundays
through Nov. 21, 9 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
at 15 Mellor Ave., Catonsville. It is
sponsored by the Greater Catonsville
Chamber of Commerce.

• Pikesville Farmers Market, Tuesdays
through Nov. 29, 2 to 6 p.m., Pomona
Square, 1700 Reisterstown Rd.,
Pikesville. The market is sponsored by
the Greater Baltimore Chamber of
Commerce.

• Northwest Chamber’s Farmers Market,
Wednesdays through October from 3 to
7pm at Hilton Garden Inn, 4770 Owings
Mills Blvd., Owings Mills. There will be
special activities on certain dates.

•Reisterstown Farmers Market, Sundays
through Oct. 30, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at
Franklin Middle School, 10 Cockeys Mill
Rd. in Reisterstown. Organized by the
Reisterstown Improvement Association.

  



Bring all relevant documents. Assistance is
offered on a first-come, first-served basis to
those eligible. For more information about
eligibility requirements, visit mdlab.org.



Supplemental Nutritional Assistance Program 



 Tuesday, July 12, 11:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the
Owings Mills Library. Connect with a SNAP
benefit eligibility specialist to help locate
resources and services to support you and
your family.

School Board  



Upcoming meetings of the Baltimore County
Board of Education will be July 12 and Aug. 9
and 23, 6:30 p.m. at the board’s Greenwood
campus, Building E, Room 114, 6901 N.
Charles St. in Towson. To watch the meetings
online, go to bcps.org/video/liveStream.html.
You can submit comments to the board at
boe@bcps.org.  

County Council 
Upcoming legislative sessions of the County
Council will be held via web conferencing at 6
p.m. on July 5 and Aug. 1, with work sessions
on June 28, July 26 and Aug. 30. The Police
Department will give its annual report on 
July 5 at 4:30 p.m. 

Police Community Relations Council 

These councils consist of community
leaders, interested citizens and
representatives of the local business
community, which meet to resolve issues
of concern and provide an open forum.
Many meetings are now held online and/
or may be paused during the summer.

• Wilkens Precinct 1 meetings are held the
second Tuesday of each month. The police
precinct station number is 410-887-5165.

• Woodlawn Precinct 2 meetings are held
the second Wednesday of each month. 
 Precinct station number is 410-887-4714.

• Franklin Precinct 3 meetings are held the
third Tuesday of the month. Precinct
station number is 410-887-6985.

• Pikesville Precinct 4 meetings are held the
fourth Tuesday of each month. Precinct
contact number is 410-887-6775.

 For more information, including on the
agendas and instructions to watch the
meeting online and testify, visit
baltimorecountymd.gov/countycouncil. 
The virtual meeting page is at
baltimorecountymd.gov/countycouncil/
virtualmeetings.html or you may call 410-
887-3916 for more information. 

The public are encouraged to provide
written testimony or comment via email:
countycouncil@ baltimorecountymd.gov 
or traditional mail.




Narcan Training: Community 
Outreach and Harm Reduction

July 11, 1 to 5 p.m., and July 28, 1 to 4 p.m. in
the Owings Mills Library. The Baltimore
County Department of Health is offering 
free, on-the-spot opioid overdose response
training on recognizing, preventing and
responding to an opioid overdose using
intranasal naloxone. Attendees receive a
completion certificate, a prescription for
naloxone and a kit containing the medication.  



File a Complaint
If you need to file a

complaint. Please send an
email to Roland Patterson,
Legal Redress Chair, naacp-

rnp@outlook.com

Join the NAACP 
on Social Media! 

Like us on:



Article Submissions: 
Technology for Older Adults

and  Grant Opportunity - 
Mary Wontrop



New Summer Snap Benefits-

Tam Lynne Kelley 



Editor: Danielle Dyer



Our General Body meetings are every first
Wednesday at 7:00pm. For the zoom link, refer to
our monthly emails or go to our Linked Tree at:

https://linktr.ee/naacpbaltimorecounty



ACT-SO Winners!

JOIN US

NAACP 
Baltimore County 

@NAACPBalt
County

naacp_baltimore
_county

www.naacp-bcountymd.org

DYNAMIC OPPORTUNITIES
We are always looking for volunteers to
work in any of our 10 committees,  visit our
website to learn more about them at:
http://www.naacp-bcountymd.org/
committees.html. You can also send an
email: naacpbaltimorecounty@hotmail.com

The NAACP Baltimore County Branch held the  
Afro-Academic, Cultural, Technological and
Scientific Olympics (ACT-SO) Annual
Competition on Saturday  April 30th at New
Town High School Owings Mills. High School 
 students throughout the county competed in
the areas of arts, music, dancing and poetry.
There were five students who were the
winners of the ACT-SO competition in
Baltimore County.

They were Couryn Branch, Hamini Lewis,  Jada
McAiley,  Jada Iwunha, and Alphonso Betts.
The winners are going to the ACT-SO National
Competition at the NAACP Convention in
Atlantic City from July 14th - July 20th. Let's
support our youth and wish them well at the
ACT-SO National Competition!

https://linktr.ee/naacpbaltimorecounty

